From: Catherine Coyne [mailto

Sent: 19 September 2021 18:59

To: Programme Officer <Programme.Officer@folkestone-hythe.gov.uk>
Subject: Stopping Up Order

Reference: NATTRAN/SE/S247/3254
Dear Caroline Williams

| strongly object to the Uneconomical, unnecessary destruction of Princes Parade.
Princes Parade is a social structure in the heart of the community it serves. It
provides a major vein connecting Hythe, Seabrook and Sandgate.

The open natural area is unique and enjoyed by locals and visitors from home and
abroad. The Stopping up of this structure will change the dynamics of the area it
serves dramatically and irreversibly for ever with no benefits.

The visitors will disappear to other locations if the Parade is lost. People need
natural, environmentally rich open spaces to relax and recharge.

I can not think of one benefit of demolishing this important structure.

Any road nearer the historic canal would be an environmental disaster at

tremendous loss to the community, wildlife and future generations.

The financial viability of this proposal is contentious at a time when so many have
suffered so much financial loss and uncertainty due to the pandemic, such
expenditure is a wasteful and indulgent extravagance.

Light pollution will alter the natural dark night skies.

Your sincerely

Catherine Coyne





